

Minutes of the meeting of the SPS Committee held on Tuesday 21 May. 02 at 12 Old Bincombe  
Joyce Litschi in the chair

1. Apologies Ken Knight, Mike Haines, David Emery
2. The minutes of the meeting of 23 April 2002 were read and approved.
3. Matters arising
  - a. Pond cleaning by W&PBC to be reviewed in the autumn.
  - b. JS had not previously spoken to JA re reporting 111 Sutton Road to the environmental health department of W&PBC. JA noted that the house does appear to be generally deteriorating and she will contact the W&PBC.
  - c. The plaque required for the millennium trees to be pursued by the treasurer.
  - d. Potential new member and possible committee member (Mrs Wahman of 3 Rimbrow) still to be contacted. Another potential committee member is Susie Gwynne Williams.
  - e. It was noted that there are still brambles to be cleared from around the SP stone.
  - f. It was noted that there was going to be a plaque added to the stone noting that it was erected at the millennium by Mr Jolliffe. SE to talk to Mr Jolliffe.
4. Planning Matters
  - a. JL noted that the request to fell a pine tree at 66 Sutton Road has been held pending a review by Rick Slatter.
  - b. St Andrews school has submitted an application for an extension and covered way. No action.
  - c. October cottage (in the Weir) has submitted an application for a rear extension. No Action.
  - d. It was noted that the request by Waterside Caravan site for further Static caravans had been refused.
5. Social Events
  - a. Jubilee Picnic Lunch. Bunting ordered by SE; to be erected on Sat 1<sup>st</sup> – on poles. SE to organise. To be left up until after WI use on following Wed.  
Road closure approved – JS to collect signs on 30<sup>th</sup> and return them afterwards (cost £5.88).  
Tables and garden furniture required – Action all.  
If bad weather, decision is go into hall as numbers would be expected to be small. It was proposed that teas should be a “help yourself” – but after discussion JA to arrange a rota. Treasure hunt being organised by Sue Branch (JA liaising).  
Bench ordered by JA from Bright fencing at cost of £390. DE to arrange fixing when received.  
JA to get John Allen to organise CD playing audible from the orchard.  
JA requested note to be added to publicity to “dress patriotically”; RM to get entry in Echo.  
JA to check with John Allen on Hall’s Public Liability Insurance for functions.  
LR liaising with the WI – SE to liaising with the MHT.
  - b. Spring walk being organised by Richard Backwell as shown in the Newsletter. RM to produce posters.
  - c. Victorian Street Fayre Tombola rota to be arranged by JS. All subs collectors to collect prizes – aiming to get at least 320 as last time.  
LR requested soap powder nets from anyone and she would make sweet prizes for children.  
Volunteers to canvas for prizes outside the village – RM Overcombe and Bowlease; DE for Littlemoor; JA Chalbury Corner to Littlemoor; LR the town; VF local businesses; P Jones Dorchester.  
Don B getting tombola drum. Location of stall as last time.  
Suitable labelling venue requested – JS to advise when and where for week before fayre.  
Availability for stall manning discussed; JS to provide rota.
6. Treasurers Report  
There was no Treasurers report.
7. Correspondence - The following correspondence received / sent in the period was reported

20/05/02	W&PBC	Planning applications w/e 17/05/02	
20/05/02	DWT	Request for money	a)
20/05/02	P Jones	e-mail - who to take on UK Villages update	

20/05/02	DTLR	Acknowledgement of 196	
20/05/02	SW in Bloom	Note advising on Judging days!!	b)
13/05/02	WW	Reply to request for seat donation- Watermark	c)
13/05/02	W&PBC	Planning applications w/e 10/05/02	
09/05/02	W&PBC	Planning applications w/e 03/05/02	
08/05/02	DCC	Telecon - Mike – Loan of Road closed sign – referred from W&PBC Paul Stanley	
08/05/02	W&PBC	Telecon -Mr Rouse Sutton/Sunnyfields, Plaister/Sutton close	
08/05/02	Jubilee	Jubilee – items from Booker	d)
07/05/02	W&PBC	Reply re road closure – 210	
29/04/02	W&PBC	Request for road closure - Highways Richard Penny	
29/04/02	W&PBC	Planning applications w/e 26/04/02	

Items noted

- a. None additional donation agreed
- b. Letter previously sent refusing entry
- c. JS/TB to action provided form
- d. Passed to JA

8. AOB

- a. Letter re the trees at the S border of the WW waterworks sent to WW. SE advised that Mr Maton had received letter from WW advising him that option proposed by SPS was not one of the practical options and no action being planned.
- b. Short discussion on possibly sponsorship for further seats in the orchard. No action at present.
- c. Society Cream teas to be arranged for orchard in August
- d. It was noted that the field between Puddledock and Sutton Road appears to be acquiring more "rubbish". JS to check if field is in conservation area.
- e. JS enquired whether we should be proffering fee for AGM speaker; noted that earlier donation for trip covered presentation.
- f. It was noted that the Springhead had received a music licence for Wed, Sat and Sun.
- g. JS advised that he had spoken to W&PBC re the state of junction Sunnyfield and Sutton Road – and the road waste thrown into the hedge at Plaisters after the SE repair.

9. Date of next meeting

Tues 9 July 2002, at 7.30 at L Randall 12 Old Bincombe Lane.

Thanks were given to Liz Randall for her hospitality. The meeting ended at 9.25 pm.

Minutes agreed and approved

Jayne Roberts

Date

9/2/02